HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 19, 2016

Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Robert Hembera in Council Chambers. Members present were Troy Andersen, Beverly Daws, Gary Casady, and Patrick White. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Assistant Water Superintendent Marty Recker, and Water Clerk II Sara Ries. Guests present were Kevin Knapp and Dan Hoffmann.  Roll was called.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the agenda. Patrick White seconded.  Motion Carried.

Beverly Daws moved the approval of the consent agenda: December 2015 regular meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Gary Casady seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Discussion of 28E Agreement at 2796 Robins Rd, Robins, IA. 
Kevin Knapp, owner of the property at 2796 Robins Rd. in Robins Iowa, approached the Water Board about the 28E Agreement between the City of Robins and Hiawatha about said property.  He is looking to sell this property and wants to be able to tell the potential buyers if water service from the City of Hiawatha will be available to the new owner.  The Agreement states Hiawatha will continue to supply water to the property as long as it is a residential rental property or storage garages.  Mr. Knapp thinks the potential buyer will change the property over to commercial which means the use of the property will change and the 28E Agreement will be void.  Per Hiawatha Water Rules and Regulations, Hiawatha will not serve water to anyone outside the city limits.  The Water Board stood behind the Rules and Regulations and said if the new owner changes the property to anything other than a residential rental or storage garages Hiawatha will not supply water. 
Consider Resolution Adopting Leak Adjustment Policy
Carl spoke to the board about the leak adjustment policy.  He explained this policy would be for residential residents and is allowed once a year.  We would like to adopt this policy because toilets can leak, water softeners or water heaters can go bad and cause high water usage. These leaks create an increased water and sewer bill for residents and is especially hard for those on a fixed income. The customer will need to show a receipt of repair and a portion of the water and sewer bill will then be adjusted. The board thought the policy was a good idea.  Troy Andersen requested a small verbiage change on what portion the city would cover, but the rest was fine.    
Troy Andersen made a motion to approve Resolution 1-16 Adopting Residential Leak Adjustment Policy with a minor verbiage change. Patrick White seconded motion. Motion carried. 
Roll call vote:

AYES: Beverly Daws, Gary Casady, Robert Hembera, Patrick White, Troy Andersen
NAYS: None

ABSENT: None
Resolution 1-16 Approved
Consider Motion to hire for Water Systems Supervisor Position
With Marty Recker being promoted to Assistant Water Superintendent the Water Systems Supervisor position is now open.  Carl would like to advertise the position on our City’s website, in the City Hall message boards, send letters to Grade 2 Operators within our region based off of the IDNR website, and in the league paper.  
Patrick White made a motion to hire for the Water Systems Supervisor Position. Troy Andersen seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Superintendent’s Report
There were 2 water main breaks since the last board meeting.  One on December 23rd at 265 Pirie Dr. on the water main and one on January 12th at 3005 Robins Rd. at a hydrant lead valve. This break on Pirie Dr. makes the 7th break on the main at Pirie Dr. Carl would like to replace the water main on Pirie Dr. and apply for a CDBG grant to help pay for the replacement. While applying for this grant he would also like to use it to replace the water main on Robins Rd. from Boyson Rd. to the proposed Town Center.  The water main on Pirie to be replaced is 6” and Carl would like to take it to an 8” main.  The main on Robins Rd is 8” and he would like to take that to a 10”.  Carl is going to talk with the City Clerk and Administrator to see about the grant and if there are any replacements they would want to do for sanitary or storm sewer.  
Non-Agenda Items

Dan Hoffmann wanted to inform the Water Board of an upcoming Spotter Training that will be held on February 27th at 1:00pm.  This comes after a tornado touched down on December 23, 2015.  
Troy Andersen moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:15pm. Beverly Daws seconded.  Motion carried. 
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                                          Chairperson, Robert Hembera
ATTEST:
____________________

Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
